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HSJCC Simcoe-Muskoka 

September 18, 2017   

12:30 – 2:30pm 

29 Sperling Drive, Barrie 

 

 
MINUTES 

 

 

Present: 
Jean-Marc Pelot (Co-Chair), Judy Alton (Co-Chair), Tom Sinclair, Terri Newman, Mary Martin, 
Keith Kacsuta, Karen Bell, Christina Terry, Allison Mann, Mallory Holmes, Leslie Raymond 

Regrets/Absent: 
Rhonda Leduc, Christine Madden, Daniel Hanciu, Germaine Elliot, Jim Harris, Kathryn Hull, 
Michelle Bergin, Nicole Hamilton, Tara Maxwell, Vince Zenobio, Wilfredo Fuentes, Rhonda Leduc, 
Janine Jones, Darlene MacGregor, Shawn Pollock, Hanieh Azimi  
*Attendance at the HSJCC meetings by all active members is highly encouraged, valued and 
appreciated….thank you. 

 

Attendance at the HSJC meetings by all active members is highly encouraged, valued and 

appreciated….thank you. 

 

Item  Discussion Resolved/Action 

Welcome & 
Introductions 

Welcome & Introductions around the table.  
New members – Allison Mann (Georgian College student) and 
Christina Terry (Catulpa), Hanieh Azimi, Assistant Crown 
Attorney – absent today) 

 

 

Review & Approval 
of Agenda 

Agenda Approved as outlined. 
Presentation by Meredith Fryia of CMHA regarding Opioids 

 

Agenda Approved 

Review & Approval 
of June  26th 
Meeting Minutes 

The minutes are approved as circulated. 

 
Minutes Approved 

Provincial HSJCC 
Update 

 HSJCC website at www.hsjcc.on.ca 

 Next provincial meeting is scheduled for Sept 19th.  Jean-Marc 
was unable to distribute the provincial minutes of the 
previous meeting, as there is confidential information in the 
package. There is one page marked ‘confidential’ that relates 
to Mental Health Courts. Once this is reviewed at the Sept. 
19th meeting the information can be distributed more broadly.  

 Due to budget restraints; there are no subsidies being 
provided to local committee members for the Nov 20-22, 2017 
provincial HJSCC conference.  Jean-Marc and Judy are 
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attending as co-chairs of this HSJCC Regional committee. 
 

Regional HSJCC 
Update 

 Regional and Local meetings are all taking place in September 
Midland local: Sept 15th 
Collingwood local: Sept 21st 
Barrie local: Sept 25th 
Orillia local: Sept 18th  
Simcoe-Muskoka (Regional): Sept 18th 

 Janine Jones of CMHA Muskoka (also sits on this HSJCC 
Regional committee) inquired at our last meeting regarding 
starting up an HSJCC Muskoka local group.  HSJCC Regional 
Simcoe-Muskoka committee co-chair, Judy Alton did a recent 
presentation at the LHIN, requesting an additional $2,500, but 
was informed that no funds are available at this time.  Upon 
further discussion; we will consider covering some meal costs 
from the current regional budget. Those who are interested in 
getting this Muskoka local area group going will be responsible 
to recruit members & appoint a chair person for their mtgs. 

 There is approx $2,800 budgeted this year for local projects 
 Judy Alton is retiring in December, so the regional group was 

seeking a new co-chair. Mary Martin of CNCC will replace Judy 

 

Round Table 
Updates 

OPP – Leslie Raymond. The next CIT will take place the first week in 
October. There are 20 participants. Leslie is not sure what will happen 
after that, but expects the current format to remain until something 
else is developed. There is discussion about shortening the course 
(currently 3 days difficult) or having an on-line version.   
OPP – Judy Alton. Judy’s replacement could not attend today’s 
meeting, as she is at a conference. Judy hopes she will be available for 
the next meeting. Judy has a replacement for the Provincial 
Committee as well. At our last meeting, Janine enquired about having 
a 5th local in Muskoka. Judy presented this to the LHIN and requested 
funding for another local. The LHIN did not have a budget to support 
the local this year, but would possibly have funds for the next fiscal 
year. The local could start establishing itself in the meantime and 
other groups could save some money from their budgets to help them 
start up.  
DSO - Mallory Holmes. Mallory recently did a presentation to the 
Collingwood Local to provide education and help dispel myths about 
services. She is hoping to do presentations to more HSJCC locals.  
Barrie Police – Tom Sinclair. He indicated that he is not sure of the 
future of the COAST program. They have a funding application to have 
this continue permanently and are looking for 2 positions. The ride 
alongs continue at this time. Their Wellness Coordinator is on 
maternity leave and the replacement does not have the same 
background. It is expected that it will take this person some time to 
get up to speed on the role. The Canadian Critical Incident Stress 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Action: 
Mallory will present to 
the Regional committee 
at our next Nov 27 mtg. 
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Foundation is providing a 3-day peer support training Nov. 27, 28, 29 
with the South Simcoe Police.  
Catulpa – Christina Terry. She is presenting at the CIT training 
regarding crisis response and what their program is, DS services and 
how to access. She is noticing developmental behavior and 
misunderstandings as a trend in the community. Christina is replacing 
Nicole Hamilton for the next 6 months.  
Waypoint – Terri Newman.  Experienced a number of aggressive 
incidents in August. All were unrelated. Two staff lost time from work 
due to their injuries. The MOL was in to investigate. In all incidents, 
staff were following procedures. Waypoint continues to move forward 
with Naloxone initiative.  
CMHA – Jean-Marc Pelot. Experiencing a lot of staff changes in the 
HSJS program due to maternity leaves. Michael Dunn has accepted a 
permanent position with CMHA Ontario and will no longer be 
returning. The Research, Evaluation, Quality Improvement (REQI) 
Director position has been publicly posted by CMHA office in Barrie.   

John Howard Society – Keith Kacsuta. They had a successful Prisoners 
Justice Day with a great speaker. It raised awareness and advocacy. 
They are starting a Youth Mental Health Walk-In Program in Orillia and 
Barrie for youth ages 12 – 24 years. Both programs will be on 
Mondays and Tuesdays from 1 – 7; the Orillia program will have an 
additional time of Saturdays from 11 – 2.  They are also applying for a 
grant for a permanent Crisis Service Worker in Orillia and waiting to 
hear about funding for a Housing First Justice Worker, also in Orillia. 
Their new satellite office is at 80 Bradford St. Barrie. 

CNCC – Mary Martin. Staffing changes continue. Hiring a social 
worker, addiction counsellor and nursing positions. They had a 
psychologist start last week. They have received increased funds for a 
psychiatrist to cover 3 hours/week for video OTN.  They are also 
hoping for an announcement from Enaahtig for a Release from 
Custody worker.  

 

Other Business 

 

Action items: 
Jean-Marc  

- Asked for new members. Assistant Crown Attorney, Hanieh 
Azimi will be joining the team. This will be in addition to and 
not replacing, Kate Hull. 

- Set Human Trafficking presentation for March 2018 by Leslie 

Raymond.  

- Provincial HSJCC Updates: please review last minutes for 

updates. 

Mary and Jean-Marc  

- Will review the membership list as there are a number of 

members that do not attend, but want to continue receiving 
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the minutes. Group felt that minutes should be distributed to 

those that regularly attend. Mike Osbourne will be removed 

from the distribution list.  

 
 NEXT MEETING: 

Monday, November 27th  
12:30 pm-2:30 pm 

29 Sperling Drive, Barrie 

 


